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SUMMARY 

Requires ballots returned by mail to have postal indicator showing ballot was mailed not later 
than date of election and be received by county clerk not later than seven days after date of 
election. 

Moves quarterly election date from third Tuesday in September to fourth Tuesday in August. 

Allows county clerks to open and begin counting ballot upon receipt. 

Applies to elections held on or after January 1, 2022. 

OPEN GOVERNMENT IMPACT 

Legislative Counsel has not adopted standards for drafting measures that establish exemptions 
from disclosure of public records. 

This measure extends the exemption from public disclosure of information that could be used to 
identify an elector whose ballot has been challenged from seven days to 14 days after the date 
of the election. 

If those public records that could be subject to public disclosure were instead subject to 
mandatory disclosure under public records law, the public could receive information that could 
be used to identify an elector whose ballot has been challenged immediately after the election. 


